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Thank you for your email of 26 June 2025 in which you request the following under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 
 

“Pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982, I am writing to request information 
regarding the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade's (MFAT) work on the Climate 
Mobility Action Plan and related research in the Pacific, specifically for the years 
2024 and 2025 (or since the current government was formed) 
 
I am interested in any documents, reports, briefings or updates pertaining to: 
• The Climate Mobility Action Plan, including its progress, implementation, or any 
revisions made during 2024. 
• An update on the research that MFAT has commissioned or undertaken in the 
Pacific related to climate mobility, which was due back in 2024 
• Any updates/ briefings from the Pacific Regional Framework on Climate Mobility 
also.”  

 
On 3 July 2025, we contacted you to discuss a refinement to your request. On the same 
day you agreed to refine the scope of your request to be for: 
 

“Information regarding the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade's (MFAT) work on 
the Climate Mobility Action Plan and related research in the Pacific, specifically for 
the years 2024 and 2025 (or since the current government was formed) 
  
I am interested in any documents, reports, briefings or updates pertaining to: 
•       The Climate Mobility Action Plan, including its progress, implementation, or 
any revisions made during 2024. 
•       Any updates/ briefings from the Pacific Regional Framework on Climate 
Mobility.” 
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If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Owen Thornber 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 














































































